
   

COMMUNICATOR 

   

cannot sit back on our 
laurels and pat ourselves 
on the back, we need to 
continually look for and 
bring in new members.  
Membership is a never-
ending job! Remember, 
each and everyone of you 
are a member of the 
membership team! 
I would like to see if a 
couple of our ladies 
would volunteer to head 
up our Widows group. I 
mentioned that I would 
like to see us bring back 
our widows and ladies 
from Shrine families and 
that these ladies could  
become very valuable 
members of our club. I 
meant that sincerely! So, 
if you would like to work 
with our BoD on this 
please contact me or any 
board member and let us 
know and thank you in 
advance for helping us! 
 
We are continuing to get 

our name out to the    

community.  Noble Steve 

Drobnis has written     

several articles that we  

January was a great 
meeting. We had a   
wonderful meal and an 
awesome comedian to  
entertain us.  A big ole 
“Thank You” to Noble 
Jim “Pete” Peterson for 
securing the entertain-
ment for us! Only 11 
more, but whose    
counting?    
 
Currently, the Board of 
Directors (BoD) are 
working on several items 
for the club and you all 
will be seeing them 
shortly.  I cannot be 
more pleased with our 
BoD.  The men that 
serve this club are the 
absolute best to work 
with.  We all have one 
goal in mind and that is 
the Sun City Center 
Shrine Club! The items 
that we are working on 
are as follows:  
 
• A book for new 

members  
• Reviewing our      by-

laws 
• A 4-year strategic 

plan for the club 
• A Club Roster 

(hopefully with pic-
tures) 

 
• Description of Duties 

for BoD members 
and non-elected 
members 

• New Letterhead for 
the Club 

 
In my last message I 
stated “Membership is 
our lifeblood and by 
working together this 
year we can grow our 
membership. Each one 
of us is a member of the 
Sun City Center Shrine 
Club Membership team. 
It is not hard; all we 
must do is just ask! Last 
year we created 4 new 
members, this year my 
goal is to see if we can 
beat that number, even 
if it is by 1!”  
 
Well, if all the member-
ship applications that we 
gave out come back, we 
have met our goal for 
this year. However, we 
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 are having published in the local papers telling our 
story. His next article should be coming out short-
ly, be on the lookout for it!  It is things like this that 
helps us get our story out there.  Thanks to    Steve 
for all of his hard work! 
 
 
Our Logo! We are working on picking a new logo 
for the SCCSC.  In the last Communicator Lady  
Jean listed 10 options and asked for your input.  So 
far, we’ve only had about 42 responses.  If you 
have a free minute or two, please take a look and 
let us know your thoughts.  
 
 
I have a contest that I would like to ask for your 

participation in.  I want to come up with an        

Acronym for our monthly outing with the Nobles 

and Lady’s. So, put on your thinking caps and let’s 

see if we can come up with a great Acronym for 

our outing.  Email me your submissions @  

dhardy58@gmail.com  

You can submit as many as you want.  Once we 

have a list, we will choose the winner and who ev-

er submitted it, I will pick up your tab at the next 

outing! As an example, “Friends Going Out” could 

be something like “ForGot”. Yes, I know I added 

the “r” but you can do that to make it work.  So, 

let’s have some fun with this! 

 

My only request from you, is please have fun in 

everything you do! It was why the Shriners were 

created in the first place. Fun and laughter is very 

contagious… it attracts others!  

Do it Because You Can! 

 

Thank you and God bless each one of you and 

your families. 

 

  

2022 DUES RENEWAL NOTICE 
 

The Board of Directors has voted to keep the Annual Club Dues at $30.00. 

 

 

 

Payment Options: 

• Give Cash or Check to Secretary, Noble Don Churchill 

• Mail Check: SCC Shrine Club, P.O. Box 5773 Sun City Center FL 33573 

• Pay Online: www.sccshrineclub.com 

 

 

 

mailto:dhardy58@gmail.com
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DRESS CODE  

Officers and Directors:  

November through February 

• Red Blazer 
• Black Dress Pants 
• White Shirt 
• Black Tie 
• Fez 

March through October 
• Red Club Shirt 
• Black Shorts or Dress Pants 
• Fez 

Nobles and Guests: 
Encouraged to dress in the same manner but are free to dress as 
they would like.  

Red Club Shirts 

• Available for Nobles & Ladies 

• Cost is $35 for Nobles and $30 for Ladies 

• Order through Quartermaster, Ed Davis 
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SCC Shrine Club’s Can Tabs Donations  

Net Shriners Healthcare for Children $107 

 

On Wednesday, January 19th, Club President, Illustrious Sir Denny unloaded the storage room of the          

accumulated can tabs, two-hundred-fourteen (214) pounds to be exact. And yes, Quartermasters Noble Jim 

Saunders and Noble Ed Davis, you can now move around in the room and access your Club apparel and    

fezzes. 

The tabs are from the donations accumulated the past two years. Honors for the majority of the tabs goes 

to Vera Baker and her husband George, their fellow Lodge members at Moose Lodge #2158 in Riverview and 

their many friends who collect them for her.  

In addition to coordinating collecting the tabs from Vera, Noble George Banes also collects tabs personally 

and from the SCC CA Horseshoe Club, donating them to the Club. 
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. 

 

  Come Join in the Fun 

 
 

8:45 AM: Meet at CA Library  

9:00 AM: Carpool Leaves for Dade City 

10:30 AM: Form Up 12th St. between Robinson & Beauchamp 

11:30 AM: Step Off 
 

Noble Phone # Noble Phone # 

    

    

    

    

    
 

Send Email to Participate to: sccshrineclub@gmail.com 
Possible Afterglow to Follow the Parade! 



 7 

COMMUNICATOR 

Ladies, 

Please complete the survey to share your thoughts on the Ladies Gathering during the 

Luncheon Meeting.   

 

 

 

 

 

Click Here to complete the survey 

 

 

https://survey.zohopublic.com/zs/u1BUTb
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Sun City Center Shrine Club Logo 

1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 
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February 9th Luncheon 
$17 per person 

 
Entrée: 

Carved Sugar Glazed Tennessee Baked Ham   
Chicken Florentine (Boneless Breast with Spinach & Provolone Cheese) 

 
Sides: 

Salad Bar with assorted dressings 
Rolls/Butter 

Vegetables—Chef Selection 
 

Desserts: 
Chefs assortment 

 
Beverages: 
Coffee/Tea 

 

Please use the link below  

to register for the Luncheon.                

We would love to see you there! 

Click Here  

https://survey.zohopublic.com/zs/DFCzZ2
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Noble / Lady February 

John & Carol Yendell 1 

Dennis & Rhonda Hardy 2 

Robert & Debbie Bennett 9 

Jim & Jean Porrett 10 

Larry & Linda Sturniolo 17 

Don & Janice Churchill 20 

Charles & Krista Conover 20 

Sidney & Sally Duncan 24 

David & Rhonda Gee 24 
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Noble Feb Lady Feb 

Jonathan Neil 19 Cheryl Russell 2 

  Phyllis Vennberg 27 
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Nobles  /  Ladies 

Vern Bartz 

Bill Bierce 

Clay Craft 

Paul Davenport 

Pete Peterson 

Dale Province 

Trudy Province 

Jim Saunders 

Glenn Vance 
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Upcoming Events:  February 
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Upcoming Events:  March 
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Sun City Center Shrine Club 

P. O. Box 5773 

Sun City Center, FL  33573 

 

Email:  sccshrineclub@gmail.com                           Website:  www.sccshrineclub.com 

“ . . . A fraternal organization of men 

dedicated to brotherhood, compassion and service to others.” 

“ . . . A fraternal organization of men 

dedicated to brotherhood, compassion and service to others.” 

Shriners International, a fraternity based on fun, fellowship and the Masonic principles of 

brotherly love, relief and truth, founded Shriners Hospitals for  Children as its official   

philanthropy in 1922.  What began as one hospital is now a world-renowned health care 

system with locations in three countries.  The  fraternity which has nearly 200 temples in 

several countries and thousands of clubs around the world, continues to support this 

unique health care system. 

Other Clubs of Interest 

Tampa Scottish Rite                                                       Grand York Rite of Florida  

mailto:SCC.shrineclub@gmail.com
http://www.sccshrineclub.com
https://tampascottishrite.org/w/
https://flgyr.org/

